From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

Subject: Meeting today

Date: Monday, March 5, 2018 11:40:58 AM

Hi Jaymini,

Would Andrew be available to meet with the Premier today at 2:30pm?

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 – 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: Phone Call today!

Date: Wednesday, March 21, 2018 11:25:35 AM

Hi Jaymini,

My chief of Staff and you Chief of Staff both want to be on the call today too- so I'm providing our con call line so everyone can connect.

Tel: s.15,s.17

Participant code: s.15,s.17

Bob Dewar will also join the conversation .

Amber

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Call tomorrow?

Date: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 2:18:04 PM

Sure. let's do that.

Con Call Details

Tel: s.15,s.17

Participant code: s.15,s.17

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 2:17 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: RE: Call tomorrow?

Hi Amber,

Yes, 3:30 tomorrow works.

Can we use the conference call line? I believe Liz will be joining the call.

Thanks,

J

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 2:04 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Call tomorrow?

Hi Jaymini,

Can we move this call to 3:30pm tomorrow?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 1:00 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: RE: Call tomorrow? Sounds good, thanks!

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 12:59 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Call tomorrow?

I believe so! Although Geoff and Liz are meeting today – so I will know for sure in about half an hour?

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto: Jaymini. Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 27, 2018 12:57 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: Call tomorrow?

Hi Amber,

Just wanted to check in on tomorrow's meeting for Andrew and the Premier. Will it be going ahead?

Thanks, Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha | Legislative Coordinator

BC Green Caucus

Room 028 Parliament Buildings

Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Phone: (250) 953-4879 | Fax: (250) 387-8338

IMPORTANT NOTICE

This message contains confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the addressee or authorized to receive this for the addressee, you must not use, copy, forward, disclose or take any action based on this message or any information herein. If you receive this message in error, please advise the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message.

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Call with Premier today?

Date: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 2:10:18 PM

Thanks Jaymini. Premier left Andrew a message – just wanted to connect before throne if possible.

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 1:12 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Call with Premier today?

Hey Amber,

Sorry the call didn't work out. Andrew is available until 2 if the Premier has time before the TS.

Thanks,

J

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 9:09 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini. Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: Call with Premier today?

Works Great! thanks Jaymini.

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 9:07 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Call with Premier today?

Hi Amber,

Yes, Andrew can do 12:45. The Premier can call Andrew on his cell \$.22 , does that work?

Thanks, Jaymini

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, February 13, 2018 8:50 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini. Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Call with Premier today?

Hi Jaymini,

Could we please confirm a call at 12:45pm for Premier and Andrew today? (If this time doesn't work – could also do 10:45am.

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 - 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

 From:
 Nash, Amber PREM:EX

 To:
 Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

 Subject:
 RE: December 6th - 2:30pm

Date: Monday, December 4, 2017 1:28:00 PM

Hooray! Love it when it works out nicely like that. Thanks Jaymini!

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, December 4, 2017 1:27 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: December 6th - 2:30pm

Hi Amber,

So funny, I was just about to send regrets on another meeting because of the 2:30. Yes, 4:30 does

work for Andrew.

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, December 4, 2017 1:26 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: RE: December 6th - 2:30pm

Hi Jaymini,

Could we adjust the time of this meeting to 4:30pm on Dec 6th?

Amber

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, November 21, 2017 5:02 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

Subject: RE: December 6th - 2:30pm

Thank you!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, November 21, 2017 4:59 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: December 6th - 2:30pm

Hi Amber.

Yes, that works.

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, November 21, 2017 4:24 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini <Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: December 6th - 2:30pm

Hi Jaymini,

Would Andrew be available to meet with the Premier on December 6th at 2:30pm? (Here in Victoria)

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 – 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Meeting today

Date: Wednesday, February 21, 2018 9:48:05 AM

You are wonderful! thanks so much. Was just about to call you.

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, February 21, 2018 9:43 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: Meeting today

Hi Amber,

Following up on my message, we can confirm the meeting today at 12pm with the Premier. Andrew

will come to s.15

Thanks, Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

 From:
 Nash, Amber PREM: EX

 To:
 Bhikha, Jaymini LASS: EX

 Subject:
 RE: Meeting today

Date: Monday, March 5, 2018 1:30:14 PM

I don't have the details. I'm sorry Jaymini. Call me whenever you're free and we can discuss those regular meetings. I'm here! 250-356-0210

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 12:32 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: RE: Meeting today

Do you have any meeting details I can share with Andrew?

Give me a call when you have a moment and we can schedule the recurring meetings.

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 12:22 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Meeting today

Thank you!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 11:56 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: RE: Meeting today

Hi Amber,

Yes, that works. I'll just have Andrew go right after QP.

Thanks, Jaymini

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, March 5, 2018 11:41 AM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: Meeting today

Hi Jaymini,

Would Andrew be available to meet with the Premier today at 2:30pm?

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 - 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Meeting with Andrew

Date: Friday, October 20, 2017 11:09:00 AM

Thank you!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, October 20, 2017 11:04 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Andrew

Hi Amber,

Yes, that works.

Thanks, Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, October 20, 2017 9:24 AM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini. Bhikha@leg.bc.ca>

Subject: Meeting with Andrew

Hi Jaymini,

Could I schedule another meeting for the Premier and Mr. Weaver? Suggesting Oct 31st at 4:30pm.

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 - 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year Date: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 4:48:19 PM

Yes, s.17

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 4:46 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Great. thank you. Can you provide the best number for the Premier to reach him at?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, January 16, 2018 3:52 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hi Amber,

I can confirm the call for 11am on Feb 1st. Should Andrew call the Premier, or would he rather call

Andrew?

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 15, 2018 10:50 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

It didn't. Can you give me a call when you have a moment to discuss?

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 15, 2018 10:49 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hi Amber,

I'm back to work today and just catching up. Did this get sorted?

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, January 10, 2018 10:32 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hi Jaymini,

Connecting again on this to see if there is any chance for a phone call with Andrew before the 20th of Jan. I can make any of these times work:

Jan 15 – 12pm

Jan 16 –12, 2:30pm, 3:45pm, Jan 17 – 4pm, 4:30pm, 7pm

Jan 19 – let me know if there is a good time for Andrew this day and I'll make something work.

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 11:33 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Ok, sounds good, thanks Amber.

I'm going to be away and back Jan 15th. So if you want to wait, we can touch base then, otherwise Claire will help before that.

I'll stop bothering you now, enjoy some rest, and happy holiday!

Javmini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 11:26 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Seems that way! I'll check in when I'm back on Jan 2 and see if there's any new possibilities. ☺

Hope you are taking some time off Jaymini. Happy Holidays to you and yours.

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 11:13 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

He's currently booked to be away then. Things could change in the new year, but at this point, I think they may need to meet when the session resumes?

Javmini Bhikha Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 10:55 AM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hmm. Back to the drawing board.

What about Feb 1st?

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 10:52 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year Ack! Andrew is in Vancouver that day for committee.

Jaymini Bhikha Caucus Coordinator Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, December 22, 2017 10:51 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

How about the 9th of Feb? ☺

Could do a meeting at 12:30 or 1pm that day?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Thursday, December 21, 2017 8:29 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Thank you.
Jaymini Bhikha
Caucus Coordinator
Green Caucus
250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 6:31 PM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** Re: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Let me see what I can do.

Amber

On Dec 20, 2017, at 4:02 PM, Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> wrote:

Ah, so sorry Amber, I know this is the last thing you want to be dealing with. Andrew no longer can do the 6th, any chance the 8th works? Last request, promise! Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 1:53 PM To: Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca> Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Can we confirm 1pm on Feb 6th?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 12:34 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Thanks!

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, December 20, 2017 11:37 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> Subject: Re: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

I'll find time on the 6th for this:)

Amber

On Dec 20, 2017, at 10:36 AM, Bhikha, Jaymini <<u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> wrote:

Hi Amber.

Unfortunately Andrew is completely unavailable while he's away. Any

chance the Premier has time Feb 5th or 6th?

Thanks.

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 3:20 PM To: Bhikha, Jaymini < Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca> Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Would be great if they could connect before then. Could let me know about the possibility of a phone call on the 18th or 19th? Premier is away from $20^{th} - 30^{th}$ of January and won't be able to connect by phone at that

time.

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto: Jaymini. Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 3:17 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Andrew's supposed to be away on the 2nd. Can it be the week of the 5th,

or is that too late? I can see about shifting things on the 2nd.

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 3:14 PM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hmm. Ok. Premier is gone the 25th – can we confirm for Feb 2nd?

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 2:43 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hi Amber,

Andrew is away until the 22nd then over in Vancouver quite a bit for committee. Can we do it in the 25th of Jan? Otherwise, the first week of Feb?

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, December 19, 2017 2:29 PM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** Meeting with Premier in the New Year

Hi Jaymini,

Could we schedule a meeting for Andrew and Premier in the New Year?

Suggesting Jan 18th – 2pm.

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 – 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier today

Date: Monday, February 19, 2018 10:01:46 AM

yes please!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, February 19, 2018 10:00 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier today

Sounds good, thanks. The meeting will be in the s.15?

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, February 19, 2018 9:49 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier today

Oh that's fantastic. Thanks Jaymini.

I don't have any specifics to pass along. But Liz could connect with Geoff if she would like to chat before the meeting?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, February 19, 2018 9:33 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Meeting with Premier today

Hi Amber,

Yes, Andrew can meet today at 12:30. Are there any specifics I can pass along to him?

Thanks, Jaymini

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, February 19, 2018 9:31 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: Meeting with Premier today

Importance: High

Hi Jaymini,

Premier would like to meet with Andrew today. Could you let me know if 12:30pm would work for a

meeting? Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 - 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: New phone number

Date: Thursday, March 15, 2018 12:17:44 PM

Thanks Jaymini!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Wednesday, March 14, 2018 5:53 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: New phone number

Hi Amber,

I've moved desks, and my new number is 250-953-4879. Voicemail is being switched, but if you're looking for me, that's the best way.

Thanks, Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha | Legislative Coordinator

BC Green Caucus

Room 028 Parliament Buildings

Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Phone: (250) 953-4879 | Fax: (250) 387-8338

IMPORTANT NOTICE

This message contains confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the addressee or authorized to receive this for the addressee, you must not use, copy, forward, disclose or take any action based on this message or any information herein. If you receive this message in error, please advise the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message.

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier
Date: Monday, November 20, 2017 5:35:00 PM

He's here! Thanks Jaymini.

 \odot

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 5:34 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier

Yes, he should be there? If not, he's moments away.

Jaymini Bhikha Caucus Coordinator Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, November 20, 2017 5:33 PM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Subject:** RE: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier

Hi Jaymini,

Just checking that Andrew is still able to meet today at 5:30pm with the Premier?

Amber

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Sent: Friday, November 3, 2017 1:15 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier

thanks Jaymini!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, November 3, 2017 12:22 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier

Hi Amber,

Yes, that works.

Thank you,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Friday, November 3, 2017 12:20 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: Nov 20 - Meeting with Premier

Hi Jaymini,

Could we confirm next meeting with Premier and Andrew for Nov 20 at 5:30pm?

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 – 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

 From:
 Nash, Amber PREM:EX

 To:
 Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX

 Subject:
 RE: Oct 18th - 4:30 pm

Date: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 12:22:00 PM

Thank you!

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 12:11 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: RE: Oct 18th - 4:30 pm

Hi Amber,

This works for Andrew, I've added it to his calendar.

Thanks,

Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus

250-387-8347

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 10, 2017 10:43 AM **To:** Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: Oct 18th - 4:30 pm

Hi Jaymini,

Could we confirm a meeting for the Premier and Andrew on October 18th at 4:30pm? Location –

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 - 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: RE: Tomorrow"s meeting

Date: Wednesday, March 21, 2018 9:45:45 AM

HI Jaymini,

Sorry for the delay in my response! Can we keep the call at 5pm today?

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 20, 2018 1:11 PM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX

Subject: RE: Tomorrow's meeting

Ok, sounds good. Since it's phone, do we want it moved earlier, or just leave it at 5?

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX [mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 20, 2018 12:17 PM

To: Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: RE: Tomorrow's meeting

Hi Jaymini,

Can we make it a phone call? Premier will be traveling at that time. But a phone call should work.

Amber

From: Bhikha, Jaymini [mailto:Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, March 20, 2018 10:29 AM

To: Nash, Amber PREM:EX Subject: Tomorrow's meeting

Hey Amber,

Is the meeting tomorrow for Andrew and the Premier still going ahead?

Thanks, Jaymini

Jaymini Bhikha | Legislative Coordinator

BC Green Caucus

Room 028 Parliament Buildings

Victoria, BC V8V 1X4

Phone: (250) 953-4879 | Fax: (250) 387-8338

IMPORTANT NOTICE

This message contains confidential and/or privileged information. If you are not the addressee or authorized to receive this for the addressee, you must not use, copy, forward, disclose or take any action based on this message or any information herein. If you receive this message in error, please advise the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message.

From: Pivnick, Evan V LASS:EX

To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX; Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX

Cc: Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Lilly, Liz LASS:EX

Subject: RE: Tuesday call time change
Date: Monday, January 22, 2018 4:08:59 PM

Hey Amber/Donna,

Just talked to Andrew and he would prefer if Premier Horgan can use his other phone number: \$.22

s.22

Sorry for the delay in getting this confirmed.

Evan

From: Bhikha, Jaymini

Sent: Monday, January 22, 2018 3:32 PM **To:** Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX; Pivnick, Evan

Cc: Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Lilly, Liz **Subject:** RE: Tuesday call time change

Hi Donna,

Yes, this works for Andrew. The Premier can call Andrew's cell, \$.22

Thanks, Jaymini

, Jaymini Bhikha

Caucus Coordinator

Green Caucus 250-387-8347

From: Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX [mailto:Donna.Sanford@gov.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, January 22, 2018 3:01 PM

To: Pivnick, Evan < <u>Evan.Pivnick@leg.bc.ca</u>>; Bhikha, Jaymini < <u>Jaymini.Bhikha@leg.bc.ca</u>> **Cc:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX < <u>Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca</u>>; Lilly, Liz < <u>Liz.Lilly@leg.bc.ca</u>>

Subject: Tuesday call time change

Hello Evan and Jaymini. The call with PJH has been changed to 6:50 pm (our time), Tues Jan 23. I believe Bob has mentioned this to Andrew.

Can you please confirm best phone # for PJH to reach Andrew (for Amber, cc'd above).

Thank you,

Donna

From: Nash, Amber PREM:EX
To: Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX
Subject: Weekly meetings with Andrew?
Date: Friday, March 2, 2018 3:00:47 PM

Hi Jaymini,

Can we look at scheduling weekly meetings for Premier and Andrew?

Amber

Amber Nash

Executive Coordinator | Office of the Premier | Tel: 250 – 356-0210 | Cell: 778-584-3330 | E: amber.nash@gov.bc.ca

From: Weaver, Andrew
To: Andy.Calitz@Ingcanada.ca

Cc: Furstenau, Sonia; Olsen, Adam; Pivnick, Evan V LASS:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: BC Green Caucus - LNG Canada Letter
Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 5:02:20 PM
Attachments: BC Green Caucus - LNG Canada Letter.pdf

Dear Mr. Calitz

Please find attached a letter pertaining to the proposed LNG Canada project that I'm sending to you on behalf of the BC Green Caucus.

Prior to drafting this letter our caucus was briefed by the BC Government on their fiscal framework for a prospective LNG industry in British Columbia. As you will know, British Columbia presently has a minority government with the BC Green Party holding the balance of power. In order to give you and your industry the maximum level of certainty you require to make informed decisions, we felt it was prudent for you to receive detailed information from our caucus' perspective.

Please let me know if you would like to discuss anything further.

Sincerely,

Andrew Weaver



Mr. Andy Calitz CEO, LNG Canada

March 16, 2018

Dear Mr. Calitz,

We are writing regarding your ongoing discussions with the Government of British Columbia on your proposed project, LNG Canada in Kitimat, B.C.

As you know, British Columbia currently has a minority government, where the votes of our three caucus members provide confidence in Premier Horgan's NDP government. The basis of our confidence is the Confidence and Supply Agreement ("CASA") signed May 30, 2017 which binds our two caucuses to act on the principle of "good faith and no surprises." As such, the government must consult with our caucus on all matters, and it must uphold the agreed-upon policies and initiatives enshrined in it. Our caucus has been consulted on the letter sent from the government to LNG Canada. We are writing to let you know our position on the government's proposal in order to provide you with the fullest possible scope of information.

First, extending the carbon tax to fugitive emissions is a core component of CASA. We have assurances from the government that this extension is forthcoming pending a determination of the necessary technologies and regulations to measure them. To be clear, it is our expectation that the carbon tax on fugitive emissions will be extended to all sources of these emission. This will have impacts on a number of industries and future proposed projects, including yours.

Second, CASA requires government to implement a climate action strategy to meet B.C.'s legislated emissions reduction targets. Therefore, all future development must fit within our province's commitment to the Pan-Canadian Climate framework to meet our emissions reduction targets, as well as soon to be legislated targets for British Columbia specifically. As such, it is incumbent upon government to assess your project through this lens and to specifically identify how it will accomplish the emission reductions required to meet our targets of not less than 40% below 2007 levels by 2030 and 80% below 2007 level by 2050. This must be done in a way that limits harm to other existing industries that provide jobs and economic activity that British Columbians rely on.

Finally, CASA commits government to implement an increase of the carbon tax by \$5 per tonne per year beginning April 1, 2018. Our intention was to ensure that across the entire economy a clear market signal was sent that incentivized low GHG producing activity, as well as spurred innovation and investment in the new economy. We were made aware over the course of our consultations with government that the proposed measures to support Emissions Intensive Trade Exposed (EITE) industries would be extended to LNG as well. These measures would have the effect of rebating up to 100% of the carbon tax that was paid beyond the \$30 per tonne, based on how the greenhouse gas production intensity compares to the global cleanest benchmark.

Legislative Office

Room 028 Parliament Buildings Victoria BC V8V 1X4 T 250-387-8347 Andrew.Weaver.mla@leg.bc.ca While our caucus is supportive of these measures for the many existing industries in B.C. that already provide jobs and economic activity for our province - many of whom made their investment decisions in a previous regulatory environment - our caucus does not support extending the EITE as currently conceived to a proposed LNG industry.

If such a measure goes forward without amendment we do not see how a climate action plan, as agreed to in CASA, would have any legitimate pathway forward to reach our GHG reduction targets. As such, our caucus would no longer have confidence in government, as they would not be living up to their commitments laid out in CASA.

We believe that British Columbia must make its GHG reduction targets and climate action plan the centerpiece of its economic strategy. Our focus must be on prioritizing innovation within our economy and seeing new investments that ensure we are leaving the next generation with real opportunities to prosper. We are deeply encouraged that the companies engaged in your joint venture are investing heavily in renewable energy and other clean technologies. B.C. has a highly educated workforce, world-class research institutions and a wide range of innovative companies. We would welcome the opportunity to work with you in a manner that builds on these opportunities while helping us meet B.C.'s GHG reduction targets, as committed to under the Paris Climate Accord.

We would be happy to discuss our position in detail with you.

Sincerely,

Andrew Weaver

MLA, Oak Bay Gordon Head and Leader, B.C. Green Party

Sonia Furstenau

MLA, Cowichan Valley and Deputy Leader, B.C. Green Party

Adam Olsen.

MLA, Saanich North and the Islands



From: Weaver, Andrew To: Weaver, Andrew

Cc: Furstenau, Sonia; Olsen, Adam; Pivnick, Evan V LASS:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX

Subject: BC Green Caucus - LNG Canada Letter
Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 4:49:53 PM
Attachments: BC Green Caucus - LNG Canada Letter.pdf

Dear Mr. Calitz

Please find attached a letter pertaining to the proposed LNG Canada project that I'm sending to you on behalf of the BC Green Caucus.

Prior to drafting this letter our caucus was briefed by the BC Government on their fiscal framework for a prospective LNG industry in British Columbia. As you will know, British Columbia presently has a minority government with the BC Green Party holding the balance of power. In order to give you and your industry the maximum level of certainty you require to make informed decisions, we felt it was prudent for you to receive detailed information from our caucus' perspective.

Please let me know if you would like to discuss anything further.

Sincerely,

Andrew Weaver

From: Weaver, Andrew To: Lilly, Liz LASS:EX

Olsen, Adam; Furstenau, Sonia; Jonsson, Stefan LASS:EX; Bhikha, Jaymini LASS:EX; Oliver, Jillian LASS:EX; Miller, Sarah LASS:EX; Hume, Claire LASS:EX; Pivnick, Evan V LASS:EX; Dewar, Bob PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff Cc:

PREM:EX; Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX; Copage, Caitlin GCPE:EX

Re: s.22 Subject:

Date: Monday, January 15, 2018 10:41:22 AM

Have a great time! Andrew

On Jan 15, 2018, at 09:07, Lilly, Liz < Liz.Lilly@leg.bc.ca > wrote:

Hi everyone,

s.22

Have a great week.

Liz

For immediate release October 17, 2017

Sonia Furstenau presses Premier on wild salmon habitat protection

VICTORIA, B.C. - Sonia Furstenau, MLA for Cowichan Valley, pressed Premier Horgan on his government's plans to protect wild salmon habitat in B.C. during question period today.

"Wild salmon are tremendously important to Northern and coastal communities, said Furstenau.

"Wild salmon in the Skeena River alone generate \$110 million per year, and our sport fishing industry is produces revenues of \$925 million and 8,400 direct jobs. But in 2009, the decline in the wild salmon run in the Fraser River was so severe it was classified as a catastrophic collapse. This year, salmon levels in the Fraser are approaching those same levels.

"Protecting our wild salmon stocks will require significant investment in habitat restoration. Will the Premier commit to meeting with Prime Minister Trudeau to advocate for the protection of our wild salmon stocks and to establish a joint provincial-federal strategy to phase out fish farms on migratory routes?"

The Premier responded that his government is committed to protecting B.C. wild salmon stocks, and that he will work with all levels of government and Indigenous leaders to ensure their protection.

As part of their role in opposition, the B.C. Green caucus members will continue to hold the government to account on its commitment to protect B.C.'s wild salmon, including its promise to phase out salmon farms along wild salmon migratory routes.

-30-

Media contact

For immediate release October 19, 2017

Andrew Weaver introduces ride-hailing legislation for the third time

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver, leader of the B.C. Green Party, today introduced his Ridesharing Enabling Act for the third time. Weaver previously introduced the bill twice under the past B.C. Liberal government. The bill has been modified slightly from previous versions to enable ICBC to develop an insurance regime for ride-hailing, as well as some other minor modifications.

"Now that all three parties have agreed to bring ridesharing to B.C., it's time we had a frank and substantive debate on the details of this issue," Weaver said.

"In the five years since ride-hailing was first introduced to B.C., there has been much fear-mongering and politicization of this issue. The legislature should be a place where people can hear their elected representatives engage in substantive debate about the issues that matter to them. There is no better opportunity to do this than in a minority government where parties need to work together. I urge the B.C. NDP to call this bill forward for debate so that British Columbians can hear an open, transparent discussion on ridesharing from their MLAs.

"B.C. cannot be a leader in the creative economy unless it addresses emerging technologies head-on. Vancouver is the largest city in North America to not regulate this industry. Meanwhile, ride-hailing companies are operating without proper oversight, insurance or regulation.

"Disruptive technologies like ride-hailing have ramifications throughout many facets of society. Parties have rightly raised concerns about how ridesharing will impact existing businesses and public safety. But our job as leaders is to offer solutions. Let's take this opportunity to do things differently be engaging in a substantive policy-based discussion about this issue that British Columbians have awaited for far too long."

-30-

Media contact

For immediate release October 23, 2017

Andrew Weaver welcomes appointment of Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver, leader of the B.C. Green Party, welcomed the government's appointment of the Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council today.

"I commend Minister Heyman on convening this excellent and diverse group of British Columbians that will help make B.C. a leader in climate action once again," Weaver said.

"Both our caucuses have committed to implementing a climate action strategy that will meet our targets. This advisory council will provide valuable high level advice on how we can keep our climate commitments while ensuring that B.C.'s economy remains strong and its people able to thrive.

"Our province is already feeling the effects of climate change, but the risks of inaction to the next generation are even greater. We owe it to them to build a future that is full of promise and opportunity. We have set the targets that we must achieve in order to ensure intergenerational equity with respect to mitigating the effects of climate change. We now must develop an actionable strategy to achieve these targets. The B.C. Green caucus looks forward to working with the government on a climate action strategy to ensure we keep our promise to the next generation."

-30-

Media contact

For immediate release October 23, 2017

Adam Olsen responds to Auditor General's report on grizzly bear management, calls for moratorium by bringing hunting tags to zero

VICTORIA, B.C. - Adam Olsen, the B.C. Green caucus spokesperson for Forestry, Lands and Natural Resource Operations (FLNRO), responded to the Auditor General's report, An Independent Audit of Grizzly Bear Management, which was released earlier today.

"I am very concerned that the auditor general has found that the Ministries' have failed to properly manage B.C.'s grizzly population," Olsen said.

"These findings demonstrate the urgent need to develop a comprehensive approach to ensuring the health of grizzlies. We need to improve the coordination between the two ministries managing this file and prioritize transparency. Although the trophy hunt has received much high-profile attention, B.C.'s grizzlies face many other threats including habitat and food source loss due to human activity and, increasingly, the encroaching effects of climate change.

"Today, as a first step, I am calling for a moratorium on grizzly bear by bringing hunting tags to brought down to zero while we take the time to review our wildlife management practices and plan for a landscape altered by climate change.

"As legislators, our job is to look for feasible solutions to the issues that matter to British Columbians. Under the previous Liberal government, which actively supported the grizzly bear trophy hunt, my colleague Andrew Weaver worked hard to advance legislation that would ban the trophy hunt while protecting rights for local sustenance hunters and First Nations traditional practices. Now, with a party in government that has opposed the grizzly bear trophy hunt supported by the B.C. Greens, we have an opportunity to move the dial even farther on measures that will protect our province's grizzly bears."

-30-

Media contact

For immediate release October 23, 2017

B.C. Greens statement on new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers to improve patient care

VICTORIA, B.C. - Sonia Furstenau, B.C. Green Party spokesperson for the Ministry of Health, welcomed the government's establishment of a new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers.

"I applaud this move to give standalone bargaining to the paramedics and dispatchers working tirelessly to serve our communities," said Furstenau.

"Paramedics and dispatchers provide an essential service on the front lines of responding to medical emergencies. Now more than ever, we are indebted to them as they have shouldered the additional weight of a horrific drug overdose crisis. This bargaining unit will enable paramedics and dispatchers to advocate for issues such as response times, serving rural and remote communities and the opioid crisis.

"I also thank my colleague, Andrew Weaver, for his diligent work advancing this file. Andrew introduced the First Responder's Act in February and has advocating for the bargaining rights of paramedics and dispatchers ever since. I am proud this important B.C. Green initiative that will make a difference in the lives of British Columbians has been adopted by government."

-30-

Media contact

For immediate release October 30, 2017

Weaver: Mike de Jong's free kindergarten for 4 year olds is an opportunity for collaborative politics based on good public policy and evidence

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver welcomed B.C. Liberal leadership candidate Mike de Jong's campaign platform plank that would give free optional kindergarten for 4 year olds. This comes on the heels of a Conference Board of Canada report documenting the benefits of investments into Early Childhood Education on Friday. De Jong's policy follows in the footsteps of the B.C. Green Party platform which proposed to provide free early childhood education to three and four year olds.

"I am delighted that Mr. de Jong is proposing this excellent evidence-based policy as part of his B.C. Liberal leadership campaign," said Weaver.

"Early childhood education (ECE) yields higher returns than education at any other level. Last week's Conference Board of Canada report found that every dollar invested in early childhood education yields \$6 down the road. Providing free ECE would also help families struggling with the effects of the affordability crisis. This is good public policy that puts people first - plain and simple.

"What's most exciting is that this demonstrates the enormous opportunity to work together across party lines in order to deliver for British Columbians. We all want the same thing: to ensure a high quality of life for the people we represent. When we focus on common ground, there is no limit to what we can accomplish.

"For far too long, politics in British Columbia has been about power, with opposition parties first instinct to take partisan shots at government with the sole aim of getting back into power themselves. This status quo leads to divisive, inflammatory and unproductive politics, much like we have witnessed south of the border. There is no better opportunity to do things differently than in a minority government. I welcome the opportunity to work with Mr. de Jong, and all members of the B.C. Liberal caucus, on this issue and other ways in which we can collaborate to make good, evidence-based policies a reality for British Columbians."

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary

+1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

From: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Dewar, Bob PREM:EX; Sanford, Donna L GCPE:EX
Cc: Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX

Subject: Fwd: Weaver: Mike de Jong's free kindergarten for 4 year olds is an opportunity for collaborative politics based

on good public policy and evidence

Date: Monday, October 30, 2017 1:32:19 PM

Attachments: Weaver- Mike De Jong's free kindergarten for 4 year olds demonstrates opportunity for collaborative politics.pdf

<u> ATT00001.htm</u>

Sage

Sent from my mobile device

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Oliver, Jillian" < Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca>

Date: October 30, 2017 at 1:31:17 PM PDT

To: undisclosed-recipients:;

Subject: Weaver: Mike de Jong's free kindergarten for 4 year olds is an opportunity for collaborative politics based on good public policy and

evidence

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 30, 2017

Weaver: Mike de Jong's free kindergarten for 4 year olds is an opportunity for collaborative politics based on good public policy and evidence

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver welcomed B.C. Liberal leadership candidate Mike de Jong's campaign platform plank that would give free optional kindergarten for 4 year olds. This comes on the heels of a Conference Board of Canada report documenting the benefits of investments into Early Childhood Education on Friday. De Jong's policy follows in the footsteps of the B.C. Green Party platform which proposed to provide free early childhood education to three and four year olds.

"I am delighted that Mr. de Jong is proposing this excellent evidence-based policy as part of his B.C. Liberal leadership campaign," said Weaver.

"Early childhood education (ECE) yields higher returns than education at any other level. Last week's Conference Board of Canada report found that every dollar invested in early childhood education yields \$6 down the road. Providing free ECE would also help families struggling with the effects of the affordability crisis. This is good public policy that puts people first - plain and simple.

"What's most exciting is that this demonstrates the enormous opportunity to work together across party lines in order to deliver for British Columbians. We all want the same thing: to ensure a high quality of life for the people we represent. When we focus on common ground, there is no limit to what we can accomplish.

"For far too long, politics in British Columbia has been about power, with opposition parties first instinct to take partisan shots at government with the sole aim of getting back into power themselves. This status quo leads to divisive, inflammatory and unproductive politics, much like we have witnessed south of the border. There is no better opportunity to do things differently than in a minority government. I welcome the opportunity to work with Mr. de Jong, and all members of the B.C. Liberal caucus, on this issue and other ways in which we can collaborate to make good, evidence-based policies a reality for British Columbians."

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

Subject: Fwd: B.C. Greens statement on new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers to improve patient care

Date: Tuesday, October 24, 2017 1:09:40 PM

Attachments: B.C. Greens statement on new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers to improve patient care.pdf

ATT00001.htm

Sage

Sent from my mobile device

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Oliver, Jillian" < Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca>

Date: October 24, 2017 at 1:07:21 PM PDT

To: undisclosed-recipients:;

Subject: B.C. Greens statement on new bargaining unit for paramedics and

dispatchers to improve patient care

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 23, 2017

B.C. Greens statement on new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers to improve patient care

VICTORIA, B.C. - Sonia Furstenau, B.C. Green Party spokesperson for the Ministry of Health, welcomed the government's establishment of a new bargaining unit for paramedics and dispatchers.

"I applaud this move to give standalone bargaining to the paramedics and dispatchers working tirelessly to serve our communities," said Furstenau.

"Paramedics and dispatchers provide an essential service on the front lines of responding to medical emergencies. Now more than ever, we are indebted to them as they have shouldered the additional weight of a horrific drug overdose crisis. This bargaining unit will enable paramedics and dispatchers to advocate for issues such as response times, serving rural and remote communities and the opioid crisis.

"I also thank my colleague, Andrew Weaver, for his diligent work advancing this file. Andrew introduced the First Responder's Act in February and has advocating for the bargaining rights of paramedics and dispatchers ever since. I am proud this important B.C. Green initiative that will make a difference in the lives of British Columbians has been adopted by government."

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

Jillian Oliver

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Renneberg, Tim FLNR:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX;

Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX

Subject: Fwd: Adam Olsen responds to Auditor General's report on grizzly bear management, calls for moratorium by

bringing hunting tags to zero

Date: Tuesday, October 24, 2017 12:06:40 PM

Attachments: Adam Olsen responds to Auditor General's report on grizzly bear management, calls for moratorium by bringing

hunting tags to zero (1).pdf

ATT00001.htm

Sage

Sent from my mobile device

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Oliver, Jillian" < Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca> Date: October 24, 2017 at 11:51:12 AM PDT

To: undisclosed-recipients:;

Subject: Adam Olsen responds to Auditor General's report on grizzly bear

management, calls for moratorium by bringing hunting tags to zero

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 23, 2017

Adam Olsen responds to Auditor General's report on grizzly bear management, calls for moratorium by bringing hunting tags to zero

VICTORIA, B.C. - Adam Olsen, the B.C. Green caucus spokesperson for Forestry, Lands and Natural Resource Operations (FLNRO), responded to the Auditor General's report, An Independent Audit of Grizzly Bear Management, which was released earlier today.

"I am very concerned that the auditor general has found that the Ministries' have failed to properly manage B.C.'s grizzly population," Olsen said.

"These findings demonstrate the urgent need to develop a comprehensive approach to ensuring the health of grizzlies. We need to improve the coordination between the two ministries managing this file and prioritize transparency. Although the trophy hunt has received much high-profile attention, B.C.'s grizzlies face many other threats including habitat and food source loss due to human activity and, increasingly, the encroaching effects of climate change.

"Today, as an initial step, I am calling for a moratorium on grizzly bear by

bringing hunting tags to brought down to zero while we take the time to review our wildlife management practices and plan for a landscape altered by climate change.

"As legislators, our job is to look for feasible solutions to the issues that matter to British Columbians. Under the previous Liberal government, which actively supported the grizzly bear trophy hunt, my colleague Andrew Weaver worked hard to advance legislation that would ban the trophy hunt while protecting rights for local sustenance hunters and First Nations traditional practices. Now, with a party in government that has opposed the grizzly bear trophy hunt supported by the B.C. Greens, we have an opportunity to move the dial even farther on measures that will protect our province's grizzly bears."

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

Jillian Oliver

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

From: <u>Aaron, Sage PREM:EX</u>

Subject: FW: Andrew Weaver welcomes appointment of Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council

Date: Monday, October 23, 2017 12:42:51 PM

Attachments: Andrew Weaver welcomes appointment of Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council,pdf

From: Oliver, Jillian [mailto:Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Monday, October 23, 2017 12:36 PM

Subject: Andrew Weaver welcomes appointment of Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory

Council

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 23, 2017

Andrew Weaver welcomes appointment of Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver, leader of the B.C. Green Party, welcomed the government's appointment of the Climate Solutions and Clean Growth Advisory Council today.

"I commend Minister Heyman on convening this excellent and diverse group of British Columbians that will help make B.C. a leader in climate action once again," Weaver said.

"Both our caucuses have committed to implementing a climate action strategy that will meet our targets. This advisory council will provide valuable high level advice on how we can keep our climate commitments while ensuring that B.C.'s economy remains strong and its people able to thrive.

"Our province is already feeling the effects of climate change, but the risks of inaction to the next generation are even greater. We owe it to them to build a future that is full of promise and opportunity. We have set the targets that we must achieve in order to ensure intergenerational equity with respect to mitigating the effects of climate change. We now must develop an actionable strategy to achieve these targets. The B.C. Green caucus looks forward to working with the government on a climate action strategy to ensure we keep our promise to the next generation."

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

Jillian Oliver

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

To: Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX; Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX; Harder.

Derrick AG:EX

Subject: FW: Andrew Weaver introduces ride-hailing legislation for the third time

Date: Thursday, October 19, 2017 11:13:36 AM

Attachments: Andrew Weaver introduces ridesharing legislation for the third time.pdf

From: Oliver, Jillian [mailto:Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca] Sent: Thursday, October 19, 2017 11:04 AM

Subject: Andrew Weaver introduces ride-hailing legislation for the third time

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 19, 2017

Andrew Weaver introduces ride-hailing legislation for the third time

VICTORIA, B.C. - Andrew Weaver, leader of the B.C. Green Party, today introduced his Ridesharing Enabling Act for the third time. Weaver previously introduced the bill twice under the past B.C. Liberal government. The bill has been modified slightly from previous versions to enable ICBC to develop an insurance regime for ride-hailing, as well as some other minor modifications.

"Now that all three parties have agreed to bring ridesharing to B.C., it's time we had a frank and substantive debate on the details of this issue," Weaver said.

"In the five years since ride-hailing was first introduced to B.C., there has been much fearmongering and politicization of this issue. The legislature should be a place where people can hear their elected representatives engage in substantive debate about the issues that matter to them. There is no better opportunity to do this than in a minority government where parties need to work together. I urge the B.C. NDP to call this bill forward for debate so that British Columbians can hear an open, transparent discussion on ridesharing from their MLAs.

"B.C. cannot be a leader in the creative economy unless it addresses emerging technologies head-on. Vancouver is the largest city in North America to not regulate this industry. Meanwhile, ride-hailing companies are operating without proper oversight, insurance or regulation.

"Disruptive technologies like ride-hailing have ramifications throughout many facets of society. Parties have rightly raised concerns about how ridesharing will impact existing businesses and public safety. But our job as leaders is to offer solutions. Let's take this opportunity to do things differently be engaging in a substantive policy-based discussion about this issue that British Columbians have awaited for far too long."

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

Jillian Oliver

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

To: Oreck, Mira PREM:EX; Beale, William TRAN:EX; Smith, Jessica C AGRI:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX

Subject: FW: Sonia Furstenau presses Premier on wild salmon habitat protection

Date: Tuesday, October 17, 2017 12:30:49 PM

Attachments: Sonia Furstenau presses Premier on wild salmon habitat protection.pdf

FYI only

From: Oliver, Jillian [mailto:Jillian.Oliver@leg.bc.ca]

Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2017 12:13 PM

Subject: Sonia Furstenau presses Premier on wild salmon habitat protection

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 17, 2017

Sonia Furstenau presses Premier on wild salmon habitat protection

VICTORIA, B.C. - Sonia Furstenau, MLA for Cowichan Valley, pressed Premier Horgan on his government's plans to protect wild salmon habitat in B.C. during question period today.

"Wild salmon are tremendously important to Northern and coastal communities, said Furstenau.

"Wild salmon in the Skeena River alone generate \$110 million per year, and our sport fishing industry is produces revenues of \$925 million and 8,400 direct jobs. But in 2009, the decline in the wild salmon run in the Fraser River was so severe it was classified as a catastrophic collapse. This year, salmon levels in the Fraser are approaching those same levels.

"Protecting our wild salmon stocks will require significant investment in habitat restoration. Will the Premier commit to meeting with Prime Minister Trudeau to advocate for the protection of our wild salmon stocks and to establish a joint provincial-federal strategy to phase out fish farms on migratory routes?"

The Premier responded that his government is committed to protecting B.C. wild salmon stocks, and that he will work with all levels of government and Indigenous leaders to ensure their protection.

As part of their role in opposition, the B.C. Green caucus members will continue to hold the government to account on its commitment to protect B.C.'s wild salmon, including its promise to phase out salmon farms along wild salmon migratory routes.

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca Jillian Oliver

Press Secretary

BC Green caucus

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca

From: Oliver, Jillian LASS:EX

To: Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Holmwood, Jen PREM:EX

Subject: statement for Adam"s PMB

Date: Thursday, October 26, 2017 10:06:17 AM

FYI – I will send it out when he introduces the bill in a few.

B.C. GREEN CAUCUS

For immediate release October 26, 2017

Adam Olsen introduces bill to protect Indigenous gravesites

VICTORIA, B.C. - Adam Olsen, B.C. Green Party spokesperson for the Ministry of Indigenous Relations and Reconciliation, today introduced the First Nations Heritage Protection and Conservation Act. Earlier versions of the Private Member's Bill, which is aimed at protecting Indigenous sacred sites such as burial grounds and heritage objects, were introduced six times by former B.C. NDP MLA Maurine Karagianis.

"This bill is a first step towards recognizing that Indigenous burial and sacred heritage sites should have the same respect and protection as non-indigenous cemeteries and sacred sites," Olsen said.

Olsen, who is the first W\subseteq SÁNEĆ person to represent the constituency of Saanich North and the Islands, was involved in the effort to protect Grace Islet off the coast of Salt Spring Island from development atop a First Nations burial site.

"I saw firsthand how what happened on Grace Islet cost the provincial government a great deal of effort and a \$5.45 million land purchase," Olsen continued.

"The First Nations Leadership Council have identified a number of potential tools to address the current inequity. My aim in introducing this bill is to keep this issue at the top of the agenda so that what happened on Grace Islet never happens again.

"Both our caucus and the B.C. NDP have committed in words to support the adoption of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous People, the Truth and Reconciliation Commission calls-to-action and the Tsilhqot'in Supreme Court Decision. This is an historic opportunity act. It is through action that we are going to repair the broken relationship between Indigenous people and the B.C. government. Let's seize this opportunity to do things differently by taking action so that First Nations burial and sacred sites finally have the equal respect and protection they have long been denied."

-30-

Media contact

Jillian Oliver, Press Secretary +1 778-650-0597 | jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca Jillian Oliver

Press Secretary

BC Green caucus

- c. 778-650-0597
- o. 250-387-3094
- e. jillian.oliver@leg.bc.ca